








March Meeting Minutes

Minutes of the March Meeting
Perch Base—USSVI

The regular monthly meeting of the members of the
Arizona Submarine Veterans — Perch Base was convened
at the American Legion Post #62; Peoria, AZ at 1300
hours, 08 March 2003. The meeting was called to order by
the Base Commander - Dave Harnish.

The members were led in the “pledge of ailegiance”;
followed by the dedication, moment of silence for our
departed shipmates, “tolling of the boats” and the invoca-
tion by Base Chaplain, Howard Doyle.

There were 25 members and 4 guests attending the
meeting according to the sailing list.

The members welcomed new member; Greg Olson, with a
round of applause.

The members also welcomed guests: Bob Gilmore, Harry
McAfee and Jim Foote (USSVI - Western Regional
Director).

It was moved and the motion seconded that the minutes
from the January meeting be approved as published inthe
Base Newsletter; “The MidWatch”. The motion carried by
voice vote of the members present.

Treasurer (Robert May) reported the Base's financial
status as of the first day of March, 2003:

A motion was made and seconded to accept the
Treasurer’s report as read. The motion carried by unani-
mous voice vote.

REPORTS BY OFFICERS AND COMMITTEE CHAIR-
MEN

Vice Commander - Glenn Herold reported for the Ship’s
Store, indicating that the store had several new items -
dolphin pins, Diesel Boats Forever patches, Cold War
patches, vehicle decals and more. Glenn also encouraged
members to consider purchasing the USSVI Flag. Itis a
great companion flag to fly with the National Ensign.

Chief of the Boat - Doug LaRock announced that the
annual Perch Base Picnic will be held at Margaret Hance
Park in Phoenix on Saturday April 12, Other details will
be published in the monthly newsletter and on the Perch
Base Web Site.

Howard Doyle - Base Chaplain informed the members of
the heart problems Garry Shumann was suffering and
asked them to remember Garry in their prayers.

Chuck Emmett asked members to provide him, on a
regular basis, any individual or family information worthy of
mentioning in the newsletter. The objective is to include
more member information in the “Midwatch”.

OLD BUSINESS

Dave Harnish announced that the Perch Base Newsletter
had been recently entered in competition for the USSVI
Newsletter Award. Dave also read a citation the Perch
Base sent to the “Joe Negri” awards committee nominating
Ed Brooks for that award.

Dave informed the members that the Board of Directors
had voted to donate the Base’s TV/VCR equipment to the
Arizona Veteran's Home.

Dave also reminded the members that those who plan to
attend the National Convention in Reno (September 2
through 5, 2003) should make guest arrangements as
soon as possible. Hotel rooms in the Convention Hotel are
running out and the RV sites at the Convention RV Park
are down to only 10 sites. A discussion was held as to
ways members could get together at the convention and it
was suggested that the Perch Base have a banner or
placard to position at one of the tables in the Hospitality
Room each day. Members could use that as a gathering
point. Ed Brooks agreed to have a large placard made up
for the occasion.

Dave Harnish briefed the members on the recent tragedy
where a night club in Rhode Island burned and killed a
large number of people - two of which were a Submarine
Chief Petty Officer and his wife. The death of the Chief left
4 children without a father. A Fund has been set up within
the USSVI Charitable Foundation (the Fredrickson Family
Fund) to allow members to contribute to a trust fund for the
children’s future. Dave also informed the members that the
Board of Directors had voted to contribute $200 to this
fund.

Mike Keating reminded everyone of the opportunity for
members to interact with the Girl Scouts organization at a
regional event in Chandler on April 26. Anyone interested
should contact Mike.

Roger Cousin was asked to brief the members on the
activities of the Phoenix Society (SSN 702). Roger took
the floor and provided a detailed update of the progressin

creating a memorial using the salvaged sail structure of the

USS Phoenix (SSN-702.) The current prospective site for
the memorialis to be near the VA Hospital. However, there
is also growing support to locate the memorial at Steele
Park near the Arizona Veteran’s Home. Funds for the
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